




















News of Nebraska Libraries and People ••• 

The University of Nebraska at Omaha Library 
recently developed a World Wide Web Home Page. It 
provides information through a graphic or text-based 
connection to the Internet. To access the UNO Library 
Home Page, set your browser software to: 
http://revelation.unomaha.edu/library_home.html. A 

Seward Public Library Director Becky Baker is chair 
of "Connect Seward NE Inc.," a community organiza­
tion planning for a community networking process to 
ensure that area individuals and businesses have access 
to global communication at a reasonable fee. A 

The Papillion Public Library received a pledge of 
$250,000 from Wallace and Elaine Sump. Ground 
breaking is scheduled for early September and the new 
facility will be named the Sump Memorial Library. A 

The Columbus Public Library hosted a series of 
televideoconferences on business applications of the 
Internet this Spring. The programs focused on how the 
Internet was created and how businesses can use it to 
connect with customers, including case studies on 
developing customer relations and marketing. A 

The Hoesch Memorial Library in Alma will receive 
forty percent of the net income from a trust formed by 
the late Lucile Porter of Alma. Current market value of 
the trust is approximately $862,000. Estimates are that 
the library will received $24,000 for the next 75 years. A 

The Pierce Public Library is the recent recipient of a 
new Gateway 2000 computer donated by the Pierce 
Telephone Company. The donation was made to aid in 
the development of a Library Resource Center. The 
computer will be available for use by library patrons to 
enable more people in Pierce to become familiar with 
personal computers. A 

Morton-James Public Library in Nebraska City was 
named as one of 10 libraries with outstanding projects 
to combat illiteracy. The projects were developed over 
the past two years through the Cargill/ALA Partnership 
for Family Literacy. The cooperative project to upgrade 
the GED program was featured along with the other 
nine programs in an article in the February issue of 
American Libraries. A 

Staff changes at the Library Commission include: 
Jeannette Powell appointed Network Services Staff 
Assistant; Julie Pinnell hired as Information Services 
Librarian, effective July 24; Sara Martin, formerly 
NEBASE Member Services Coordinator, resigned to 

accept a position with the University of Nebraska 
Libraries; Cecelia Kopp, formerly Information Services 
Librarian, appointed North Platte Public Library 
Director; and Doris Garlow resigned after eighteen 
years of service in the State Documents area. A 

The Western Roundup at the Polk Public Library 
rounded up 45 western fans, many in costume. Western 
style music complemented Library Trustee Gary 
Harless' opening talk on his favorite writer, Zane Gray. 
Others spoke on their favorite authors, accompanied by 
games, "trail food, " and complimentary booklists. A 

The Gibbon Public Library celebrity auction raised 
$3,600 toward a new library facility. A football 
autographed by the 1994 national champion Nebraska 
football players and coaches brought the highest bid: 
$1,575. The auction helped the library to meet a 
$2,000 matching grant from Wal-Mart of Kearney. A 

The Scottsbluff Public Library offers delivery to 
homebound customers. Job's Daughters Bethel 10 
volunteers deliver books in regular or large print or on 
audio cassette to people restricted to their homes or to 
senior citizens without transportation. A 

New Library directors include: Karen Kitz, Hoesch 
Memorial Library in Alma; Kay Stork, Arlington Public 
Library; Kathy Ageton, Battle Creek Public Library; 
Karen Costello, Creighton Public Library; Michael 
LaCroix, Creighton University-Reinert/Alumni 
Memorial Library; Connie Pieper, John Rogers Memo­
rial Library, Dodge; Mary Fritts, Lyons Public Library; 
Jo Waara, Madison Public Library; Sara Beck, Osceola 
Public Library; Marlene Warneke, Pierce Public 
Library; Janet Kent, Sidney Public Library; Paulette 
Blair, Spencer Township Library; Joanne Lopez, 
Valparaiso Public Library; Nancy Rehrs, Verdon Public 
Library; and Judy Coday at the Wahoo Public Library. A 

Governor Ben Nelson reappointed Ron Norman, 
Kearney, and Frances Lovell, Gering, to three year terms 
on the Library Commission. A 

Library Commission staff introduced the Commis­
sion World Wide Web Home Page . For information 
about Library Commission services, staff and products 
point your browser software to: http://neon.nlc. 
state.ne.us/nlc.html. The Commission also hosts the 
Nebraska State Government Home Page featuring 
information from the governor's office, other state 
agencies and state-funded colleges and universities. To 
access the Home Page, go to http://www.state.ne.us. A 
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